The Flint Water Class Action Legal Team



Pitt McGehee Palmer & Rivers, P.C.
Trachelle C. Young & Associates
Law Offices of Deborah Labelle
McKeen & Associates, P.C.

Goodman & Hurwitz, P.C.
Weitz & Luxenburg, P.C.
Cynthia M. Lindsey & Associates
Law Offices of Teresa A. Bingman

(248) 658-0020

1176 Robert T. Longway Blvd., Flint, MI 48503 www.flintwaterclassaction.com

CLASS UPDATE FOR JUNE 2017

Dear Class:

Please find below a summary of the Legal Team's most recent and upcoming efforts.

I. Reassigned Cases

Two of our class actions have been reassigned to another judge since the previous update:

- 1. The first suit is our class action lawsuit in federal court against Governor Snyder, the State of Michigan, and other governmental officials. This case, which was originally assigned to Judge John O'Meara, was filed in Federal District Court in Detroit, Michigan. **It is now assigned to Judge Judith Levy**, case number 15-14002.
- 2. The second suit is our class action lawsuit that has been filed against engineering companies, Lockwood, Andrews, and Newnam ("L.A.N.") and Veolia North America. This case, which was originally assigned to Judge John O'Meara, was filed in Federal District Court in Detroit, Michigan. **It is now assigned to Judge Judith Levy**, case number 16-11480.

II. Summer Volunteers

The Legal Team has recently gained new summer volunteers. They will be reaching out to class members to conduct interviews throughout the upcoming months.

III. Final Reminders (Signing Up, What to Save, and Tax Liens)

For friends and family interested in becoming part of our class actions, they can show their interest through the following methods:

- Leaving a voicemail on our hotline at (248) 658-0020;
- Filling out a questionnaire on our website: www.flintwaterclassaction.com; or
- Coming to our Flint office and speaking with a representative from our Legal Team

The Flint office is located at the following address:

1176 Robert T. Longway Boulevard, Flint, MI 48503 Hours: Tuesdays and Thursdays, 9:00 am to 5:00 pm

If you would like to provide us with any relevant documentation, such as blood lead level test results and/or water lead test results, please stop by our Flint office. If you are unable to come to our office during business hours, these documents can be mailed to the above address or faxed

to the Legal Team at (248) 398-9804. The legal team's damage inventory, which includes a list of additional documents to save and submit, can be found here. It is important to remember that you may not be able to recover damages if you do not preserve your documents.

Last month, the city of Flint approved a 1 year moratorium on tax liens that were to be placed on the mortgages of at least 8,000 Flint residents. The city plans to use this time to update and alter the ordinance that encouraged the tax liens. If you would like more information regarding mortgage foreclosures, check out the following website: www.stepforwardmichigan.org. This link contains information about a state-sponsored program and various community organizations that can help you navigate this situation in the interim. An additional sheet on water-shut offs can also be accessed here.

All future updates will also be featured on our website: <u>www.flintwaterclassaction.com</u>. Additional information regarding our legal actions can be accessed at the noted website as well.

Peace and Solidarity, The Flint Water Class Action Legal Team